
 
 

 
Thursday, 18th April, 2024                                                                                                Term 2 – Week 1 

 

Principal’s News 

 

 

Wunya! 

It is great to be back at school this week. Students have settled back to school quickly. Students and families 
are looking happy and relaxed after the school holiday break. Switching off from school and immersing 
ourselves into holiday mode is great to revitalise our brains and bodies. This rest helps us to be ready for the 
learning ahead. 

Welcome to the new families who have enrolled at our school. One Mile SS is a great school and we look 
forward to ensuring that your child/children continue to reach their potential. 

Guidance Officer Week is 22 April to 3 May 

We’re celebrating the invaluable contribution of our guidance officers who 
provide counselling, and advice across the areas of educational, behavioural, 
vocational, personal, social, family, mental health and wellbeing. 

School staff play a vital role in recognising the early signs of students’ stress or 
struggles. If you think a student may benefit from support, reach out to your 
school guidance officer. 

ANZAC Day 

One Mile SS will be commemorating this Anzac Day with a range of events and resources that recognise 
more than 1.5 million men and women who have served Australia in conflicts, wars and peacekeeping 
operations. Next Wednesday we will commemorate with a whole school service. There will be local 
dignitaries and important members of our community. We are also inviting students to the ANZAC March 
Thursday morning in Mary Street at 8.40am. Thank you to our Band students and Mr Berry for representing 
our school on the day. 

 

https://anzacportal.dva.gov.au/resources


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Year 4/5/6 Playground Update 
 
This week Playpoles started work on building our new 4/5/6 Playground and shade structure. This is super 
exciting and has provided lots of talk amongst students, families and staff.  
 
It was hoped that works would be completed by the end of the holidays but the unpredictable weather has 
meant that this will take a little longer than expected. we thank our students, staff and admin for their 
patience with this project. I am certain it will be worth the wait. When it is completed the P&C are hoping to 
celebrate with an Official Opening ceremony. Keep an eye out for this exciting event. 

 

 

 
Teachers At One Mile are experts in Curriculum 

                   
 
 
Have a wonderful week! 

Louise Parry 



 

 

Queensland Engagement and Wellbeing Survey 

In Term 2, students in Years 4 to 6 will be asked to take part in the Queensland Engagement and 
Wellbeing (QEW) Survey. 

We know that wellbeing and engagement are important parts of your child’s life at school. The 
QEW Survey is designed to measure how students view their wellbeing and engagement across 
different topics. The information we get from the survey helps us better understand and support 
our students. 

An information letter will be sent out to parents and carers closer to the time. If you have any 
questions, please contact the school. More information, including FAQs, can be found on the 
Education website: 
(https://qed.qld.gov.au/publications/reports/statistics/schooling/students/queensland-
engagement-wellbeing-survey). 

 



 
 
 
What books should be used for shared reading? 
In the early years of reading instruction, children engage with different books for different purposes. They 
need to read decodable texts to develop their word reading skills and they need to read and hear authentic 
texts to develop strong oral language skills. Authentic texts include picture books, storybooks, information 
texts and any reading material the child enjoys. 

When children are first learning to read, the books they will read independently are designed to improve 
their ability to decode (decodable texts). For most children, the language used in these books will be far 
simpler than the language they already understand and use. 

Virtually all children’s books are appropriate for shared reading, but the best books will have rich, detailed 
pictures, and are interesting to the child. Remember, the purpose of shared reading is to stimulate rich talk 
between the adult and child, not for the child to be able to read the text themselves. 

Sora App is available for all students at One Mile SS. It offers digital texts for students to borrow. Students 
use their username and unique password to log in to Sora.  

https://soraapp.com/welcome 

 

https://soraapp.com/welcome


 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The P&C are always interested to hear about any 
ideas you might have for improving the school. 
 
The next General Meeting will be held on: 
 
21st May at 5:00pm in the library 
 
You can contact the P&C via email: 
pandc@onemiless.eq.edu.au 
 

 
 

 

 
Thank you to everyone who has followed our 
expectation “I respect my school and my 
community” from the Respectful rule over the 
holidays.  
 
Our expectation for Week 1 is “I am ready to 
learn” from our Learner rule. Teachers and staff 
will be looking for students who are showing that 
they are ready to learn. 
 

Learners are Respectful and Safe 
PBL Team 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Friday  
19th April 

2/3 Gala Rugby 
League Day Albert Park 

Wednesday 
24th April 

ANZAC 
Commemoration 

Service 

OMSS Hall 
11.30am 

Thursday 
25th April  ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Friday  
26th April Cross Country One Mile 

Cricket Oval 
Tuesday 
30th April Tino Cup Albert Park 

Wednesday 
1st May 

One Mile 
Triathlon 

Undercover 
area 9am 

Friday 
3rd May 

EarlyAct Free Dress Day 
Support the Homeless 

Tuesday 7th 
May – Friday 

10th May 

Mother’s Day 
Stall 

Rainbow 
Room 

Thursday 
16th May Under 8’s Day TBC 

Friday  
17th May Gympie Show Public Holiday 

Recording your child’s absence is an 
important task when your child is away. 
 
Please call the Student Absence Hotline 07-
5480-2760 or use Qparents. You can also 
enter absences via the admin email 

admin@onemiless.eq.edu.au 
 
Note: - Student absences of more than 10 
days duration require an approved 
student exemption form.  Please see office 
staff. 
 

 

mailto:pandc@onemiless.eq.edu.au
mailto:admin@onemiless.eq.edu.au


 
 
Volunteers Needed  

If you have some spare time and would like to 
volunteer in the Tuckshop, we would really 
appreciate your help. 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 Tue Wed Thurs Fri 
Volunteers 3 4 5 5 

8:30 - 
10:30am 

Orders prepared 

10:50am Serve students 
11:00am Over the counter sale of Ice 

Blocks & Juice Bombs 
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